Lieutenant-Colonel George P. Ahern 1760 Euclid Street Washington, D.C.

Dear Colonel Ahern:

I am enclosing the review you asked for of your admirable book. It seemed to me to deserve more words than you suggest. I am also sending a review, which I enclose, to the principal state paper here. I earnestly hope your public-spirited labors may result in some constructive action in the near future. If this is not what you wanted let me know and I will try again.

Yours very cordially,

W. S. Campbell.